PLYMOUTH BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
March 4, 2025

The Plymouth Board of Zoning Appeals met in regular session in the Council Chambers of the City
Building, 124 North Michigan Street, Plymouth, Indiana, on March 4, 2025, at 7:49 p.m. Board
Secretary Brandon Richie called the meeting to order for Board members Jack Garner and Alternate
Linda Secor who were physically present. Board Members Mark Gidley and Paul Wendel attended
virtually. Board President Art Jacobs and Alternate Megan Rogers were absent. Others present were
Building Commissioner Dennis Manuwal Jr., City Attorney Jeff Houin, Plan Director Ty Adley,
and Mayor Robert Listenberger. The public was able to see and hear the meeting through Microsoft
Teams.

Board members Garner and Gidley moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the regular
session of January 7, 2025, as presented. The motion carried.

Adley gave a presentation about the roles and responsibilities of the BZA.

There being no other business, Board members Garner and Gidley moved and seconded to adjourn
the meeting. The motion carried, and the meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.
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